BOARD MEETING UPDATE

TO:

ALL RESIDENTS

FROM:

CVI

DATE:

September 19, 2016
Several items came up at the Board Meeting on September 6, 2016 that the Directors want to communicate to you.

NextGen LED:  Nextgen conducted a new photo-metrics due to the lack of lighting from the new

installation of LED lights to identify the areas in the community which are still very dark. They

agreed to upgrade all the flood lights throughout the community to a brighter LED at no cost

however there are additional areas that will continue to be dark even with the upgrade due to the

lack of other lighting surrounding the locations such as parking lot lights and light poles. The Board

approved NextGens proposal and photo-metrics for the areas indicated on the property with very

poor lighting.  Those areas mainly face the woods and a brighter LED will be added to the

rear/side of buildings 10230-10250.  Light levels are 20-40% higher than the original lighting levels

prior to the installation of the LED lights for the areas of concern.
Homeowner Emergency Contact Information:  In order for the association to contact you in case

of an emergency on the property, it is very important that we have current contact information for

all homeowners/tenants on file.  The on-site service coordinator has found many numbers on file

are no longer a working number.  You can e-mail Gloria at pinesonecondominiums@verizon.net 

your preferred contact number in the event of an emergency. You may also fill out the attached

Emergency Contact Form and drop it off at the Pines One Onsite office or fax to 301-596-2082.
HEARING BOARD! Volunteers Needed:

What we’re looking for:

•
Homeowners who can listen to both sides objectively and render fair and consistent

           decisions.

•
Homeowners must be in good standing to serve on the Hearing Board.

What does the Hearing Board do?

•
The Hearing Board meets the third Thursday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the Pines One

           On-site conference room.

•
The Hearing Board listens to any hearings scheduled.  Usually there are between 1-4

           hearings any given month.

•
Hearings are held for homeowners who are allegedly in violation of the association’s rules

           and regulations.

•
It is the Hearing Board’s job to determine if a rule has been violated and what, if any,

           penalties should be issued.
IF YOU ARE INTERESTED, PLEASE CONTACT Letitia Thomas at CVI, 301-596-2600 x200, or via email

at lthomas@cviinc.com Monday-Friday, 8:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Next Board Meeting: Tuesday, October 4, 2016 at on-site office at 7:00 p.m.  

A copy is also available for your review at the on-site office M-F, 12 p.m.-4:30 p.m.

This information is also available on the Pines One website: www.pines1.com
